

## SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING NOTES

<b>DATE: 5.12.24</b>	<b>MEMBERS PRESENT:</b> Connor, Corey, James, Riley B, Riley M-W, Riley S-H, Kobi, Omar, Mrs Napier, Mr Price, Miss Coombe <b>Apologies:</b> Lucas, Leo, Kailon
Feedback on actions from last meeting	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Miss Butter to create WOW cards for students to complete. Miss Coombe to ensure these are attached to the student board and empty the suggestions box at least weekly. <b>(completed.</b> Staff are now adding but we need students to start writing up positive messages to each other or the adults around)</li> <li>- Tutor groups to let Mrs Napier know activity for Christmas Fayre by Fri 29<sup>th</sup> Nov. <b>(mostly complete:</b> most groups have identified their stall/activity. Just waiting for a few to confirm)</li> <li>- Mr Gibson to purchase yellow and blue striped football kit for primary and secondary.</li> <li>- <b>(completed)</b></li> <li>- Mrs McDicken to let students know decision around uniform and breaktime behaviour so tutors can inform classes. <b>(completed:</b> one point off each lesson for not being in correct uniform)</li> <li>- Change day of student council so Y8 rep can attend. <b>(completed)</b></li> </ul>
What is going well? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Lessons</li> <li>- School day</li> <li>- Catering</li> <li>- Breaks</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Excited about the school fayre.</li> <li>- Y10 PE is good. Get a lot of choice of activity.</li> <li>- Maths in Rabbits – work is set at the right level for us</li> <li>- Primary nativity – there is enough room for us all and everyone who wanted to speak can.</li> <li>- Forest School is really good. We are developing our skills, it is fun and interesting. We have trips to different places like the park and the garden centre.</li> </ul>
What we want to change or develop?	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Would like school dinners to reflect food from around the globe. We have Chinese New Year in January so it would be nice to have some special food.</li> <li>- More sporting competitions, especially in primary. Used to have a football team. Can we meet with other schools for different sports?</li> </ul>
Fundraising project: CHRISTMAS FAYRE	<p>Hedgehogs:            Foxes: Tombola            Rabbits: Guess the Rabbit's name            Otters:            Owls: Snowball Dodgeball?            Badgers: Face painting            7A: Creative cake/biscuit decorating stand            7B: Dressing up and photo booth            Y8: Brin N Brac and Makeover stand            9X: Candypong and flavoured water stand (LT)</p>

	<p>9B:  Y10: Sweetcones  Y11: Craft stall and supporting in kitchen with Christine</p>
ACTIONS:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Mrs Napier to speak to Jess about including special menu days in the kitchen.</li> <li>- Mrs Napier/Kobi to speak with Miss Butter/Mr Gibson about organising sporting competitions with NS82 in the new year.</li> <li>- <b>Student council to lead in writing 'WOW' cards</b> for other students/staff</li> <li>- <b>Student Council to support in setting up</b> hall and main areas for Christmas Fayre</li> <li>- Last classes to confirm which stalls for Christmas fayre</li> </ul>
Next meeting:	TBC in January 2025